Alliance College-Ready Public Schools         
Minutes of a Special Quarterly In-Person Conference Meeting of the Board of Directors of 
Alliance Renee and Meyer Luskin Academy High School
Thursday, March 20, 2014
The quarterly meeting of the Board of Directors of Alliance Renee and Meyer Luskin Academy High School (the “corporation”), a California nonprofit corporation, was held at 8:00 am on Thursday, March 20, 2014.
Attendance for school board directors and guests present and absent was as follows: 
· Alliance members of each individual school board: Gayle Miller, Darline Robles, and Board President Judy Burton

· Alliance Renee and Meyer Luskin Academy High School: R. Medrano-principal, Guadalupe De La O-teacher, Celida Payan-parent, Shamara Charles-parent and Roger Huff-Community Liaison
· The following Alliance Staff members were present: Robert Pambello-Vice President of Schools, Ena LaVan-Vice President of Schools, Ben Wang-Controller, Anita Ravi-Chief, Academic Officer, Catherine Suitor-Chief Development Officer, David Medina-Director of Research and Analysis, Jennifer Drake-Director of Special Projects, Marguerite Williams-Residency Administrator, Russell Ng- School Artha Connerly-Office Manager, and Mary Louise Silva-Director of Parent and Community Engagement.
· Frank Baxter, Alliance Board member was also in attendance.

Board President, Judy Burton, called the meeting to order at 8:00 am.  
The role was called and all present were welcomed.  

The minutes from the January 16, 2014 meeting were approved as read.
Ms. Judy Burton opened the meeting by stressing that each Alliance school board is working hard to address governance issues brought forth LAUSD’s Charter Division as a result of recent oversight visits.  Most Alliance Schools were rated a two in governance (using a scale of 1 to 4, with 4 being the highest) and consequently this will lead to additional changes regarding how these meetings are conducted.
Ms. Burton also announced a vacancy on the school board due to Marie Washington’s departure.  This vacancy should be filled by the next board meeting.

Dr. David Medina, Director of Research and Analysis provided an overview regarding Alliance student subgroup performance from school year 2012-13.  Charter schools are required to identify and report annually on subgroup performance along with school wide performance data.  Each school board had the opportunity to review and compare Alliance wide subgroup trends to the subgroup trends for their school.  Each school board also identified specific action items the school plans to take to close achievement gaps in Math and in English Language Arts for the following significant subgroups:
· English Language Learners

· Special Education
· Race/Ethnicity
· Free/Reduced Lunch
· Foster Youth

Mr. Ben Wang, Controller asked each school board to review their individual school budget report for 2013-14 and the Common Core State Standards Implementation Funding resolution to use one-time additional state funding to cover the costs of purchasing student iPads and digital curricula to support the transition to the Common Core State Standards.

According to the voting record for Alliance Renee and Meyer Luskin Academy High School the following school board members approved the Common Core State Standards Implementation Funding Resolution: 

· Gayle Miller
· Darline Robles (via telephone conference)

· Judy Burton
· Guadalupe De La O
· Celida Payan-Padre
· Shamara Charles
Mr. Wang also provided an overview regarding the Local Control Funding Formula (LCFF) and Local Control Accountability Plan (LCAP), a new funding system that will provide more funding for low-income schools starting next year.  Highlights include:

· The roll out for LCFF includes an annual increase in per pupil funding over the next seven years until the target funding rate is reached in 2020-21 resulting in a 73% increase for high school students and a 64% increase for middle school students.
· April and May are critical for the LCFF timeline and the development of each school’s Local Control and Accountability Plan (LCAP). 

· The LCAP is a written plan that includes three sections:


Section 1: Stakeholder Engagement – describes how stakeholders such as parents, teachers, and community members are 


engaged and involved in developing, reviewing, and supporting the implementation of the LCAP.

Section 2: Goals and Progress Indicators – describes how the school plans to address the eight state priorities around increasing 

performance for all students and subgroups and improving the school’s overall instructional program.  Mandated LCFF 


priorities include:
1. Basic Services

2. Implementation of Common Core 

3. Parent Involvement

4. Student Achievement

5. Student Engagement

6. School Climate

7. Course Access

8. Student Outcomes


Section 3: Actions, Services, and Expenditures – describes specific actions that are to be performed to meet the targeted goals 


and how much it is going to cost.
· At the next meeting, each school board must approve the budget for 2014-15 and the LCAP for their school.  The LCAP must be submitted each year and if LCAP goals are not met, LAUSD may revoke the school’s charter.
Ms. Burton introduced the Policy for Homeless Education, which ensures that homeless children have the same access to a free public education as other students and will not be stigmatized in any way.  School boards had the opportunity to review their school’s homeless policy.
According to the voting record for Alliance Renee and Meyer Luskin Academy High School the following school board members approved the Homeless Policy Resolution: 

· Gayle Miller
· Darline Robles (via telephone conference)

· Judy Burton
· Guadalupe De La O
· Celida Payan-Padre
· Shamara Charles
As part of the best practices tradition at each board meeting, parent representatives from CRMA 4 and Collins had an opportunity briefly describe their experience at CCSA’s Parent Summit on March 6 in San Jose.   Parents were honored to be selected to attend and cannot wait to apply what they learned.
Board members Frank Baxter Gayle Miller once again acknowledged the successful efforts of each Alliance school in preparing students and families for college and beyond.

Ms. Burton closed the meeting by asking school boards to sign their school’s voting record and return to Mary Silva.

· The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 a.m.

Reviewed by Judy Burton, School Board President:
 _____________________
Date: _____________

Prepared by: Mary Louise Silva, Recorder:
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